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   Eagle Bend North Homeowners Association

PO Box 1393 ( Bigfork, MT 59911 ( (406) 837-4536

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1                                         BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING

                                         9:00 A.M. FRIDAY, JUNE 16, 2006

1. 
Call to order & establish a quorum – President, Jim Sewell called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM.  Board members present were President, Jim Sewell; Secretary/Treasurer, Stella Rice; Dennis Yarbrough and Patti Rice.  Guests present were Dave Hilde, Pete Rice, Marv White, Vince Taylor, Sherri Ryan, Ivan Halksworth, Marge Hoene, Reg Bach and Dorothy Nagy.
2. 
Approval of minutes of prior meeting – The Board reviewed the minutes from the May 5, 2006 Board meeting.  The minutes were approved with two corrections.  Item 5 line 10 - the address was corrected to 103/105 Colter Loop instead of 103/105 Baylie Drive.  Item 7.A.  - the last sentence was moved and placed before the sentence beginning The Committee met with.  
3. 
Old Business

A.  Townhouse Association status – The amended and restated CCR’s for the townhouse association were submitted and recorded with the county in December 2005.  It is now up to the townhome association to form an organization.  Ivan Halksworth asked the Board for assistance in getting the appointed Board members organized in calling a meeting as it seems no one is taking the initiative to do so.  President, Jim Sewell stated he would work with Ivan after the Board meeting to try to affect a solution.
4. 
Treasurer’s Report
Jessica Glazier presented the Board with a balance sheet, unpaid bills detail, customer balance summary and budget vs. actual expenses reports.  Jessica reviewed the accounts receivable in outstanding dues with the Board.  There is currently only one homeowner who is delinquent with their dues.  Stella Rice made a motion that a lien be filed against the one outstanding owner. Patti Rice seconded the motion and all Board members were in favor.  There are three owners with outstanding interest charges.  Dennis Yarbrough made a motion to waive the remaining late fees. Stella seconded the motion and all were in favor. Stella suggested that next year we establish a strict policy of giving 30 days notice as per the CCR’s with a late notice being sent out at the end of January and owners given 30 days from that time to pay or liens will be filed the first of March.  This applies to any monies due to the Association.  Patti Rice made a motion to adopt this policy.  Dennis Yarbrough seconded the motion and all were in favor. 
5. 
 Architectural Control Committee Report – Patti Rice presented.  
A. New Construction approval

i. Lot 11/12 – 141/142 Colter Loop
B. Construction deposit refund approvals

i. Lot 107, 249 Bridger Drive, Dave & Darleen Hilde

ii. Lot 29, 100 Golden Bear Drive, Lloyd & Bonnie Ross

6. 
Discussion and Revision/Approval revisions to Architectural Control Committee Rules – Jim Sewell submitted the questions from the last meeting to Ed Nolde.  We will defer this item until the next Board meeting when we have a response to these items from Ed Nolde.    
7. 
Common Area Development Committee Report – Marge Hoene presented.
A.  
Right of Way – the irrigation system is in.  Marge stated she would like to stop at the boundary of the townhome area and put it on hold until they have an official Board to work with.  Marge has encountered some contention regarding that area.  Marge requested to put the money for that area in reserve until a later date when that area has been resolved.
B.    Lot 2 – the electrical permit has been obtained.  Kevin will start trenching lines in for the electrical for that area.  Some money has been saved with an existing transformer.  This meter has been temporarily put under the Eagle Bend HOA and will be billed quarterly by EBNHOA to the townhome HOA.  
C.   Marquees – Marge would like to take the money that has been saved under excavation and use it to upgrade the lighting.  The bid from Nelson Electric is slightly less than the amount that has been saved.  Patti Rice made a motion to approve the bid from Nelson Electric.  Stella Rice seconded the motion and all were in favor.  The marquees have been seeded for grass.  The steel edging that was removed and was going to be reused was stolen and now needs to be replaced.  
D.   Cougar Loop – Sherri Ryan addressed the Board and suggested calling the park the Nagy Memorial Park and suggested installing a large rock to put plaques on that individuals could purchase.  Dorothy will obtain bids and designs for the Board to review.  Pete will take care of getting a large rock.  
8. 
Nominating Committee Report – Dennis Yarbrough presented.  Nominees for the Board of Directors for the upcoming election are Ivan Halksworth, Tim Ryan, Dave Hilde, John Horning and Vince Taylor.  Dennis moved that the tabled motion to change the Board form seven to five be taken off of the table.  Jim seconded the motion.  Dennis and Jim were in favor and Stella and Patti were opposed. Motion failed.  The terms for the Directors to be elected will be three for three year terms and two for one year terms to be determined based upon the number of votes received.  The nominating committee will continue to take names from interested parties until June 25th. The Annual Meeting packages with bios will go out in the mail by June 29th.  
9. 
New Business

A. 
Third Quarter Meeting Date – Saturday July 15th immediately following the annual meeting.
B. 
Weed Problem on Vacant lots – Jim Sewell obtained an estimate for weed spraying of the vacant lots in the amount of approximately $100 per lot.  This needs to be done once per year.  Stella Rice made a motion that beginning in 2007 the Association contract for weed spraying in addition to vacant lot mowing.  For the purpose of uniformity and cost effectiveness the work will be contracted by the Association but will be assessed to individual lot owners.  Dennis Yarbrough seconded the motion and all were in favor.  The Board will present this decision to the membership at the Annual Meeting.  
10. 
Executive Session

11.   Other Business.  Following the executive session the Board reconvened in regular session.  Upon motion by Dennis Yarbrough, seconded by Stella Rice, all in favor, the tabled motion to reduce the size of the Board from seven to five was taken off the table.  On a call for the question on the motion to reduce the size of the board from seven to five, Jim Sewell and Dennis Yarbrough voted in favor, Stella Rice and Patti Rice voted opposed.  The motion failed.  The Board will remain at seven members.
12. 
Adjournment – there being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 11:00 AM.
Respectfully submitted,

Jessica E Glazier

Business Manager

JES Management, Inc.
